
 

 
He is risen! He is risen indeed!  

How many times have those words been 
spoken since the first Easter morning?  
Do they still possess the power they had 
when the angels proclaimed them?  Has 
the repetition of hearing these words, 
Easter after Easter, desensitized you to 
their power?  This Easter, harness the 
power of the resurrection.  
The resurrection is a life-
changing event.  The Apostle 
Paul wrote, “We were 
therefore buried with him 
through baptism into death 
in order that, just as Christ 
was raised from the dead through the 
glory of the Father, we too may live a new 
life.”  (Romans 6:4)  The resurrection 
empowers us to live a changed and new 
life. 

Why is Easter so powerful?  Why 
is Easter life-changing?  The power of the 
resurrection is its declaration to the 
world: the forgiveness of sins through 
Jesus.  Jesus’ resurrection is God’s stamp 
of approval on Jesus’ life and death.  By 
raising Him from the dead, God was 
declaring to the world that He has 
accepted Jesus’ perfect in our place and 
punished Jesus for our sins.  He was 
telling us that our sins are forgiven.  
When we celebrate Easter we aren’t just 
remembering that Jesus rose from the 
dead.  We are celebrating what it means 
for us.  We are celebrating the 
forgiveness that Jesus won.  Every 
Sunday is a festival of Easter, a festival of 
forgiveness.  How do we receive this 
forgiveness? 

Paul tells us that our baptism 
unites us with Jesus’ death and 
resurrection.  Our spiritual death in 

baptism frees us from sin and its 
consequence.  Our spiritual resurrection 
empowers us to live a new life in Christ.  
Jesus’ death is now our death.  Jesus’ new 
life is now our new life.  The resurrection 
gives us the chance to turn over a new 
leaf, to start with a clean slate every day.  
This is truly powerful - but do you feel it? 

Many churches today 
seem to be without power.  
Recently I spoke to a young 
person who expressed 
concern over the “subdued” 
nature of many Lutherans.  He 

had noted that Christians from other 
denominations are often more open and 
expressive of their faith.  It was hard to 
refute what he had noticed.  Deliberate 
communication of our faith is something 
that we all need to work at.  It is very easy 
to become a complacent Christian.  
Christian complacency is really a lack of 
appreciation of the resurrection.  The 
power and excitement of Easter is to flow 
over into every facet of our lives.    Every 
day that the sun comes up, we are to live 
for the Son who rose from the dead.  
Everything that we do, whether in word 
or deed, should shout to the world, “Jesus 
lives! Our sins are forgiven.” 

 He is risen!  He is risen indeed!  
Powerful words.  Yes, you may have heard 
them many times, but never let them 
become meaningless.  This Easter, 
harness the power of the resurrection.  As 
you remember your Savior’s resurrection, 
ponder what it means.  Because He lives, 
we too shall live.  Even death has been 
defeated.  Our sins are forgiven.  Heaven 
is ours!  HE IS RISEN!  HE IS RISEN INDEED! 
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Crossed - Youth Group 
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Special Interest Dates 

2, 9, 16 Lenten Meal 5:15p 
 Lenten Service 6:30p 

6 Preschool sings 10:45a 

7, 14, 21, 28 ECM 9:30a 

8th  Council Meeting 6:30p 

12th  Easter canvassing 9:00 a 

18th Preschool play 10a & 2p  

19th  Cleaning, groups 3 & 6 9a 

21stOpen Bldg Committee 6:30p 

22nd Preschool Registration 6p 

24thMaundy Thurs. w/HC 6:30p 

25th Good Friday 6:30p 

27th Easter Services 6:30 & 9a 
 Breakfast 7:30a 

 Egg Hunt 10a  
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The purpose of our congregation is to worship God, who gives life through Word and Sacrament; to serve one 
another in love and fellowship; and to proclaim forgiveness and salvation to all through Jesus Christ alone. 
 
 
 
The Mission & Ministry Coordination Council (MMCC) meeting of Peace Lutheran Church was held on February 9, 
2016, at Peace. Council members present were: Pastor Hartwig, Vicar Behmer, Jim Holte – President, Brad Wosmek 
– Vice President, Bob Paulsen – Christian Education, Greg Vandermause – Gospel Outreach, Jim Howson – Property 
Management, Matt Riehl – Secretary.  Absent and excused: Paul Fries – Spiritual Leadership, Brian Koch – Stewardship  

 Announcements - None 

 Agenda – Approved  

 Minutes of Previous Meeting – Approved  

 Pastor’s Report (Pastor Hartwig) 
 January average 282.  Bible study: 58, Sunday School: 45.   
 New Members Wayne and Jes Salem and Martin Larsen have completed instruction and desire to 

become members.  Brandon and Ciara Beitlich desire to be members. 
 Katie Hartwig has agreed to be the Music Coordinator.  
 Looking ahead:  Ash Wednesday: tomorrow.  Easter door hangers, March 12th. Easter: March 27th. 
 Long range planning: What are we passionate about?  What can we be the best at? (from Good to Great). 

 Spiritual Leadership (Coordinator ~ Paul Fries)  
 No Report. 

 Gospel Outreach (Coordinator ~ Greg Vandermause) 
 Met in January; discussed Door Hangings.  Have begun English conversation lessons.  Have met two 

times. 

 Stewardship (Coordinator ~ Brian Koch)  
 We are on almost on budget ($963.00 low) Debt reduction and building fund are at almost $10,000.  New 

pastor will cost about $80,000 per year.   
 Easter Breakfast will be provided by the Softball team and donate all proceeds to the building fund. 

 Property Management (Coordinator ~ Jim Howson)  
 Considering several security systems for pre-school. 

 MMSP to accept all reports. 

 Old Business  
 None. 

 New Business 
 New Pastor:  The first meeting will be to decide whether call from the field or from the seminary.  The 

meeting will be held on April 10th at 9:45.  If we choose to call from the seminary, the request should be 
made before May 1st.  If we call from the field, we would call in early June, assuming that the Pastor 
would be able to arrive in early July if he accepts. 

 Nominations Committee:  The congregation president will appoint three members of the congregation 
to serve as the nomination committee. 

 Next council meeting – Tuesday, March 8th @ 6:30 pm.   

 Motion made to adjourn with the Lord’s Prayer. MMSP.  

Respectfully Submitted,   
Matthew Riehl 
 
 

 

 

MM = Motion Made 
MMS = Motion Made Seconded 
MMSP = Motion Made Seconded Passed 
MMCC = Mission and Ministry Coordinating Council 

 

Council Meeting Minutes – February 9, 2016 

 

Our Mission 

 



 

What comes to mind when you think about the Lenten season? 

When I think about childhood memories, I think about the soup suppers, hymn choice & late evenings at church. 
Soup suppers were FUN. It was a great gathering of people: family, best friends from Sunday school & dear 
church members that ate together, talked & as a kid, played. Hymn choice, about 10 minutes prior to our service, 
pastor, in his suit, would ask for requests of favorite Lenten Hymns. He even let the kids pick! “Hymn 153?” 
“Stricken, Smitten, & Afflicted. Yes, let’s sing verse 1 & 4.” Late evenings at church. My parents were involved 
in choir & practice was after church, so I got to stay longer, playing or watching little kids (yeah!) & it meant 
staying up late.  

I feel Lent is a wonderful way to come closer to the church. Pastor takes care of drawing us closer to the Lord. 
We members, through our social groups, draw closer in our interaction & involvement with Lent. We have 6 
weeks of meals, which means, we have EVERY group discussing, planning & signing up for meals. The night of 
your meal, your group is gathering to setup, serve & clean up. What a great opportunity to get to know each 
other. There has been chatter, laughter, compliments & much more going on in our church kitchen! If you don’t 
know your group very well, or other members, Get In the Kitchen! I love the warm, cozy & relaxed feel of family 
in the home, our church home. We are trying to extend those feelings while you eat by having all the tables, 
hence us all together, in the narthex. You know what they say about family sitting down to eat together! I 
encourage you to introduce yourself to people (even if you have met them before) & strike up a conversation. 
“What did you think of the soup?” I love also how even though it is group x turn, many hands help to tear down 
tables & chairs. What a reflection of Love & Compassion for all in our home. If you haven’t come to a supper, I 
encourage you, besides great people, we have great cooks! The Lord definitely Provides & Blesses us. 

Like my childhood memories, we have opportunity to sing old & new Lenten Hymns in church. You too can sing 
in the choir, for the special Easter song, while staying after church to practice. Us adults “play”, often laughing 
during rehearsal, while any kids waiting for their parents get to play. For me, the pleasure is now in singing to & 
for the Lord, while the staying up late is less of a draw. I guess that comes with growth, not age, right?  

Are you closer, this Lenten season, to your church?  

In His love, Tammy Kammerer 

We kindly ask that parents of children talk to and monitor the amount of 
snacks taken by your child.  We want to be sure there is enough for every 
child to snack on.  Thank you!   

Here is the 2016 Groups Schedule.  If you have questions, contact your group 
Leader.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Refreshments Greeters Funerals 

January Group 1 Group 5 Group 3 

February Group 2 Group 6 Group 4 

March Group 3 Group 1 Group 5 

April Group 4 Group 2 Group 6 

May Group 5 Group 3 Group 1 

June Group 6 Group 4 Group 2 

July Group 1 Group 5 Group 3 

August Group 2 Group 6 Group 4 

September Group 3 Group 1 Group 5 

October Group 4 Group 2 Group 6 

November Group 5 Group 3 Group 1 

December Group 6 Group 4 Group 2 

Lenten Meals 

Date Group 

February 10 1 

February 17 2 

February 24 3 

March 2 4 

March 9 5 

March 16 6 

 

Advent Meals 

Date Group 

November 30 1 

December 7 2 

December 14 3 

 

Seasonal Church Cleaning 

Date Groups 

March 19 3 & 6 

June 11 2 & 5 

November 12 1 & 4 

 



 

Building Committee Update - Do you have a question for the Building Committee 
regarding the proposed preliminary building design on display in the narthex?  The 
Building Committee is looking for your input prior to proceeding with completion of the 
design. 

       There is a box in the narthex near the bulletin board where you can submit your questions.  Please include 
your name and contact information.  If you prefer email you can submit your question to one of the following 
Building Committee Members: Todd Olsen - tolsen66@gmail.com; Tim Paulsen - tim@rhenryconstruction.com; 
Joni Wiederhoeft - joni.wiederhoeft@blc.edu; Karen Tetzloff - ktdzns@gmail.com.  The last day to submit 
questions will be Sunday, March 20th. 
       We will be holding a Building Committee meeting that is open to the congregation.  The Committee will 
address questions that have been submitted ahead of time as well as those that are asked in the meeting.  The 
meeting will be at Peace on Monday, March 21st, at 6:30pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 
 
 
 

Serving the month of March: 

Altar/Communion preparation 
13th Kristen Hermanson & Eric & Denice Woller 

24th  Karen Wold 

Ushers 

 8:30am 10:45am 

2nd 6:30pm 
Rob Paulsen 
Tim Paulsen 

6th  
Justin Runke 
Pete Schuch 

Derick Lyngholm 
Ben Moldstad 

9th 6:30pm 
John Moldstad 
Rob Pipal 

13th  
Tom Schulz 
John Tetzloff 

Matt Riehl 
Sergio Salgado 

16th 6:30pm 
Eric Theiste 
Philip Wels 

20st  
Keith Wiederhoeft 
Jason Westman 

Jonathan Stadler 
Eric Woller 

24th 6:30pm 
Isaiah Allen 
Brian DeVos 

25th 6:30pm 
Ryan Bolte 
Brandon Evers 

27th  
6:30am  
Jason Loe 
Caleb Loe 

9:00am 
Mark Zenk 
Al Clennon 

Counters 
1st Sunday: Brian Koch & Todd Olsen  

2nd Sunday: Orrin Ausen & Brad Wosmek 
3rd Sunday: Brian Koch & Chris Harstad  
4th Sunday: Amanda Hauman & Matt Riehl 

5th Sunday: Ernie Geistfeld & Karen Wold  

 

 
 
 

Lilli Olsen 3/05  6 years old 
Zak Hermanson 3/09  6 years old 
Logan Paulsen 3/10  8 years old 
Sophia Schmeling 3/10  7 years old 
Caleb DeWitt 3/12  12 years old 
Ella Evers 3/27  3 years old 
Elizabeth Halvorson 3/27  8 years old 
Nathaniel Lukasek 3/29  9 years old 
Joshua Beiswanger 3/30  15 years old 
Emily Kjeer 3/30  18 years old 
 

Also – Greg Miller, Nick Peters, Matt Behmer, 
Tina Kotulski, Tim Hartwig, Scott Johnston, 

Josh Ringen, Laura Cole, Ben Lundsten,  
Dyani Ladd, George Otto, Jen Wosmek,  

Rachel Moldstad, Steve Matthes, Polly Browne, 
Brandon Evers, Ron Lorensberg,  

Terri Michaletz, Denice Woller, Brittany Otto 

May the Lord bless you, 
 today and always. 

Happy 

Birthday! 

  Anniversaries:  
 

Drew & Lisa Neumann 3/14/98  18 years 
Dean & Katie Botten 3/15/86  30 years 
Jesse & Liz Hinkel 3/17/06  10 years 
Bob & Marilyn Paulsen 3/21/64  52 years 
Tim & Gloria Loe 3/22/69  47 years 
 

Congratulations!  
May the Lord continue to bless you  

and may your Christian marriage serve as an 
inspiration to others. 

If you would like to be an usher 

please contact Nick Peters at 

petersfamilyfarm1@gmail.com 

mailto:tolsen66@gmail.com
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At *ÅÓÕÓȭ ,ÁÍÂÓ ÁÔ 0ÅÁÃÅ Preschool we have been talking about Lent and our preparation for Easter.   
The children are hearing the stories of Jesus’ miracles of Turning Water into Wine, The Great Catch of 
&ÉÓÈȟ *ÅÓÕÓȭ #ÁÌÍÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ 3ÔÏÒÍȟ ÔÈÅ 0ÁÒÁÌÙÔÉÃȟ 4ÈÅ 4ÒÁÎÓÆÉÇÕÒÁÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ *ÅÓÕÓ and Raising the Daughter of 
Jairus from the Dead.  Each Bible story builds upon the next as the children see how Jesus shows Himself 
as true God and true Man.  Jesus wants us to know for sure that He has the power to forgive all of our 
sins.  Our preschoolers are great listeners and lovers of the Bible story! 

We are also having fun learning about Opposites.  All sections enjoyed an Opposite Day!  We also have 
been talking about President George Washington and President Abraham Lincoln, as well as our 
current president and the upcoming election.  We have learned to recognize the penny and the quarter. 

Straight ahead of us on Friday, March 18th, at 10 a.m. and 2 p.m. our preschoolers will perform 
“The King’s Stilts”, by Dr. Seuss.  Bring your family for an entertaining morning or afternoon 
preschool play performance!  Then, right around the corner, on Tuesday, March 22nd, 6-8 p.m. we 
will host our Annual Open House.  This special evening is for incoming preschool students for the 
fall.  Students will be able to register for the 2016-17 school year.  We will have face-painting, games, 
crafts and a skit by the Bethany Lutheran College Education Students.  If you would like to volunteer to 
help for this fun-packed evening, there is a sign-up at the kitchen door, treats table and outside door.  
Or, please call Joslyn at 385-7752 or email joslynmoldstad@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please keep saving Box Tops, KwikTrip labels and caps, Campbell’s labels, and HyVee receipts 
and bring to church to help raise money for the preschool.   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Group Co-Leaders 

Groups 2 & 3 need co-leaders.  If you are in Group 
2 or 3, please prayerfully consider volunteering for 
this position.  Please contact Tammy Kammerer, 
Social Group Coordinator, Peace Lutheran Church 
at cell 507-381-7813 or tkam71@gmail.com with 
any questions or to volunteer.  Thank you! 
 

Volunteers are the reason that New 2 You Family Thrift is able to make 
quarterly donations for Christian Education to MVL and New 2 You 
association churches (we are one of five churches). 

Volunteers can be anyone high school age and older.  Normal Volunteer time 
slots are 9:00-1:00 & 1:00-5:00 weekdays and Saturdays 10:00-12:30 & 12:30-
3:00 (other times can be arranged).  You can volunteer once or twice a month 
or weekly if you wish!  If you are able to volunteer, please either stop by the 
store at 1838 Commerce Drive or call them at 385-1455.  The New 2 You Board 
of Directors and the store staff thank you!  

Also, remember that donating items to the store and shopping 
at New 2 You are additional ways that you can help support 
New 2 You's donations for Christian Education.  
 

Offering Counters 

We are in need of a few offering counters after 
2nd service.  If you would be willing to count, we 
have one spot available on each of the following 
weeks: 

1st Sunday 
3rd Sunday 
5th Sunday 

Please prayerfully consider if you are able to serve 
Peace in this way.  Thank you! 

HELP! We are in need of a few 
volunteers to record baptisms and the 
various choirs during the 10:45 service.  
You won't need to record the entire 
service - only the baptism and/or 
special music.  If you would like to help, 
please contact Paul Fries (507-381-
6807; paul.fries@blc.edu) 

NAVIGATORS NEEDED!  We are 
starting a program to help new 
members feel at home at Peace.  Only 
a small time commitment is involved.  
If you'd like to help with this important 
activity, we'd love to have you!  
Contact Paul Fries (507-381-6807; 
paul.fries@blc.edu) for more 
information. 

Cross Cultural Outreach Opportunity! 
Peace is looking for volunteers for our English Conversation Ministry. 

In this ministry, volunteers share the basics of the Gospel Message with immigrant 
populations through small group English conversation sessions.  Materials are prepared in 
advance for volunteers and there is no preparation required. 

The sessions are offered at Peace every Monday in February-April, from 9:30-11:00a.m. 

Please contact Vicar Behmer if you are interested in volunteering.  matt.behmer@blc.edu  

ECM  

mailto:tkam71@gmail.com
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Moms on a Mission (M.O.M.s)  
Bible Study 

Moms supporti ng moms in raising godly children  
 

A Bible Study for women to gather, support and strengthen each other in our vocation as moms. While 
the mothers gather, the children have an opportunity to learn Bible stories, sing songs and play with 

friends in a supervised environment.  

Prov 22:6 Train a child in the way he should go, and when he is old he will not turn from it . 

Topic:  Influencing God’s Children  A study designed to aid us in influencing our children to live as God’s 
children  

When: Wednesday Mornings, February 3 rd  ɀ April 27 th    

Where: Mt Olive Church (social hall)  
   8:00 – 8:45    Drop off children / Fellowship   
   8:45 - 9:45    M.O.M.s Bible Study / Supervised children’s play  
   9:45- 10:00     Children join moms for devotion and songs 

If you plan to join us please e-mail Kristen Lukasek with your name, children’s names and ages. 

Questions contact: Kristen Lukasek (mattlukasek@yahoo.com) 
Heidi Graham (heidijennifergraham@gmail.com)  
Rachel Ulrich (renderle@gmail.com) 

 
M.O.M.s Bible Study 

Are you unable to care for your feet?  Your church home is offering a service to 
help you care for your feet and toenails.  By appointment, a registered nurse, using 
sanitary equipment, will soak and wash your feet, trim toenails, and finish with a 
lotion foot massage.  If the nurse feels further medical attention is needed, she may 
suggest an appointment with your health care provider.  This service is free; 
however, donations will be accepted to go to a church cause.  For more information, 
or to set up an appointment, please call Amy Jo Reiner at 507-340-2061. 

Does NOT meet 

on March 9th. 

mailto:mattlukasek@yahoo.com
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CROSSED  
SCHEDULE 
 

(Grades 6-9) 
 

Date     Location       Time 

February 28  Peace       6:15 ð 8:00 

March 6    NO CROSSED     ------------  

March 12    Peace Canvassing BOTH    8:30a-12:00p  

March 13    All Seasons Arena  BOTH   1:00 ð 4:00 

March 20    Peace       6:15 ð 8:00 

March 27    NO CROSSED     ------------  

April 3    NO CROSSED     ------------  

April 10   Peace       6:15 ð 8:00 

April 17   NO CROSSED      ------------  

April 24   Peace       6:15 ð 8:00 

May 1    NO CROSSED     ------------   

May 8    Peace       6:15 ð 8:00 

 

 

SCHEDULE 
(AMPED ï A Ministry Preparing Empowered Disciples) 

(Grades 10 and up)  

 

Date     Location       Time 

March 6    NO AMPED     ------------   

March 12    Peace Canvassing BOTH   8:30a-12:00p  

March  13   ALL SEASONS ARENA BOTH   1:00 ð 4:00  

April 3    Peace       ---- TBD----  

May 1    Peace       ---- TBD----  

 

 

 

 
The following was taken from  
óMartin Lutherôs Little Instruction Bookô: 

AN ASTONISHING DEATH 

“The greatest wonder ever on earth is, that the Son of God died the shameful 

death of the cross. It is astonishing, that the Father should say to his only Son, 

who by nature is God: Go, let them hang thee on the gallows.”   

®            ®            ® 

“Yet it was the Lord’s will to crush him and cause him to suffer…..For he bore 

the sin of many, and made intercession for the transgressors.”  Isaiah 53:10,12   


